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Principal’s and Assistant Principal’s Corner 
Dear OLPH Families, 
 
We had another great week at OLPH, highlighted by the girls' softball team's 
playoff run, the first wave of 2nd Grade Students making their 1st Holy 
Communion, and the Big Give of San Antonio. 
 
Thank you to all who assisted in Big Give  - from the helicopter display, to the 
Selma Fire Department, to the HEB Buddy, to Geoffrey Giraffe from Toys R Us, 
to the movie Finding Dory on Sunday, to the donuts and tacos on Thursday 
morning, and the Chick Filet sandwiches, the ice cream cones after school, to 
the on-line giving. 
 
There have been some questions in reference to fund raising, and why we have 
events such as the Big Give, Casino Night, Catholic Life Raffle.  Our recent 
accreditation self-study confirmed that the cost to educate a Pre-K3 to 8th Grade 
student at OLPH is $6500/ student.  This was calculated by the total # of 
students into the total income of the school and CDC.  In 2016-17, the cost of 
tuition and fees was $5500/ student.  Therefore, in 2016-17, the school has to 
fund raise to make up the delta per student in order to operate the school.  
Operational costs include faculty salary and compensation, books and 
consumables in the classroom, property insurance, copier contracts, cleaning 
services, utilities, field trips, etc.  We rely upon the PTC to work with OLPH 
families in order to bridge that gap.  A special thanks goes out to all in the PTC 
who tirelessly give to the school so that we can bridge that $$ gap and continue 
to operate.  
 
We're looking forward to the Middle School Sports Recognition this Thursday 
evening, the 8th Grade Trip to Mo Ranch, and the Archdiocese recognition of 
Mrs. Gloria Moser as the OLPH Teacher of the Year.  Also, all those 2nd Grade 
Students who are making their 1st Holy Communion this week. 
 
Thanks for all you do for OLPH! 
 

Francis B. Burns, Principal 

Amanda Miller, Assistant Principal 
 

START STRONG,  STAY STRONG,  FINISH STRONG! 

 



 

Upcoming Dates: 
 
5/10-  K3 and K4 
5/11   Mother's Day 

            Tea Party, 

            9:00 am Cafe 
 

5/11 Athletic                            

Banquet, 6:30, 
          Gym 

 
5/12 Book Fair  

          Begins, 1:00 -  

          4:30 
          Sunday 10 - 1 

           
 

        

         
 

 

 
 

 

Contact Us 

Phone: 210-651-6811 

CDC: 210-651-6819 

 

Website: 

www.olphselma.org  

 
The Big Give 

 

 

CDC News 

 
Dear Parents, 

Happy Mother's Day to all our CDC moms! I hope every mom and grandma has a 

wonderful time at one of our Annual Mother's Day Tea Parties which are scheduled for 

Wednesday the 10th (Mrs. Mazzocco, Mrs. Garcia & Ms. Anna’s classes) and Thursday 

the 11th (Ms. Claudia & Mrs. Stacey’s classes) at 9:00am in the elementary school 

cafeteria. My staff and all the children are looking forward to provide you a very special 

morning! If you have questions on which day you are attending, please ask at the front 

desk. My staff and I enjoy arranging this special event for you. 

 

Please mark your calendars as our End of Year Program will be held on Wednesday, 

May 17th at 10:00a in the Church. The children have been practicing for this special 

performance. We hope you can attend. 

 

Thank you to those who participated in the Big Give. The CDC alone sold 63 dozen 

donuts and five dozen tacos. We truly appreciate all of your support! 

 

We still have openings in our Summer Fun Program. Please call the CDC office at 651-

6819 if you are interested. 

 

God Bless, 

Ms. Ogrin 

 
                                           Daddy Daughter Dance 
 
After School Activities in CDC building (unless otherwise noted): 

http://www.olphselma.org/


Monday – Art Class at 3:45p 

Tuesday – TOT Class (PK 2:30p) 

Wednesday – Orchestra Class (violin & guitar) at 3:35p 

Thursday – Stomp & Play Class (PK 3p & K 3:45p) 

Friday - Dance (PK 2:45-3:30p & K/1 3:45-4:30p) 

              Chess Class at 3:45p (rooms 401/402 – portable behind the cafeteria) 

 

 

 

 

Spiritual Corner 
By  

Sister Clementine 
 

LITANY OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY, MOTHER OF LIFE 

* The Response is: Mary, pray for us.  

Mary, Mother of all Life,  

help us to respect human life from the moment of conception to the moment of natural 

death.  R. Mary, pray for us  

Mary, Mother of Compassion,  

You showed us how valuable a single life can be; 

 Help us to guard and protect the lives of all people entrusted to our care. R. Mary, pray 

for us.  

Mary, Mother of the Child Jesus, 

 with St. Joseph you formed the Holy Family.  

Guard and protect all families in this earthly life; R. Mary, pray for us.  

Mary, Mother Most Holy,  

You sanctified the vocation of motherhood;  

Pour out your heavenly aid on all mothers and help them to be holy. R. Mary, pray for 

us. Mary, Mother of Sorrows, 

 Simeon’s prophecy foretold that a sword of suffering would pierce your heart; 

 Bring comfort and hope to all mothers who suffer over their children. R. Mary, pray for 

us. 

 Mary, Full of Grace,  

You had a choice in responding to God’s call;  

Help us always to say “Yes” to the will of God in our lives,  

And strive always to do whatever he tells us. R. Mary, pray for us.  

Mary, Comforter of the Afflicted, 

 Pour forth your heavenly grace on all who are in need of God’s healing, 

 Especially those involved in abortion; 

 Help them to experience the love and mercy of Christ, your Son. R. Mary, pray for us. 

Mary, Intercessor and Advocate,  

We lift up the poor, the displaced, the marginalized and vulnerable members of society; 

Help them to never abandon hope, but to place their trust in the God who gave them life. 

R. Mary, Mother of the Word Incarnate, you bore in your womb him whom the heavens 

cannot contain;  

Help us to bear witness to Christ by the example of our lives And show the world the 

extravagant love of God. R. Mary, pray for us. 

 

All: Remember, o most gracious Virgin Mary, that never was it known that anyone who 

fled to your protection, implored your help, or sought your intercession was left unaided. 



Inspired with this confidence, we fly unto you, O Virgin of virgins, our Mother. To you 

we come, before you we stand, sinful and sorrowful. O Mother of the Word Incarnate, 

despise not our petitions, but in your mercy hear and answer them. Amen. 

 

May is the Month of Mary in which we honor Mary in a special way. There are many 

feasts and apparitions of Mary. Our Lady of Fatima will be observing the hundred 

anniversary of Mary’s appearance to the three children and her real message was not the 

conversion of Russia but to save all of us from the fires of hell. Maybe during the Month 

of May, we could spend a little extra time praying this beautiful litany to Mary every 

day whenever it would work for you. 

 

 
On April 22, Junior Girl Scouts Troop 1158 traveled to Mount Schoenstatt in Helotes. 

They spent the day in prayer and working on their Salve Regina Medal and Our Lady of 

Schoenstatt patch. It was a beautiful day learning about Our Blessed Mother Mary! 

 

Book Fair 
 

Our final book fair of the year is coming up.  It's a BOGO fair – buy one, get one free – so 

it's a great opportunity to stock up on books for your young readers.  Some of the 

required books for Summer Reading will be available for purchase. 

 

The fair will be held from Friday, May 12th, beginning at 1:00 pm, and last through 

Thursday, May 18th.  During school days, the fair will be open from 7:30 am – 4:30 pm. 

We will be open on Sunday, May 14th from  10 am – 1 pm and have extended hours on 

Wednesday, May 17th until 6:00 pm.  Hope to see you there! 

 



 

From the School Nurse: 

 

If your child has a medication in the school nurse office, please pick it up by Friday, May 
26, 2017.   Medication will be returned only to the parent/responsible party, not the 
student.  After this date, the medication will be destroyed per Archdiocese policy. 
 

 

Christ's Peace, 
Nurse Beth 

 

 
 

End of Year Box Tops Classroom Contest  

òCookies & Ice Creamó  

 
The homeroom class that collects the most box tops from now through 

Monday, May 22, 2017 will win a cookies and ice cream party.  

 

Cookie Basket is being donated by Mrs. Orfelinda Ortega.  

 

Ice Cream is being donated by Mrs. Michele Marroquin  

 

Rules: Simply send box tops in a labeled plastic baggie or envelope and 

submit to classroom collection bin or drop off in school office.  

 

Box tops will be tallied and counted. The party will be awarded on 

Wednesday, May 24, 2017.  

 

Thank you for participating in the Box Tops for Education Program. OLPH 

earned $2009 for the 2016-2017 school year.  

 

Please continue to clip and save over the summer. Classroom and teacher 

contests will continue next year.  

 
 

 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-- 



 

NEW MULTI-PURPOSE EDUCATIONAL BUILDING 

 

 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help Catholic School has several new families to our school 

community that we would like to extend our information to for the New Multi-Purpose 
educational Building.  Every member of our school community is integral to our 
success, and, therefore, each family is asked to consider making a pledge to the 

campaign with a generous heart to the best of their ability.  Thank you for all those that 
have been sending them in.  The building construction is on-time, and should be 

completed by the beginning of July 2017! 
 
 

 
 

On-Line Giving 
If you would like to start with on-line giving, there are two ways to do this. You can set 
up an account for ongoing payments or click on the “Quick Give” option at the bottom 

right for a one time donation. Both areas have the option “School Building Fund.” If you 
set up an account, you even have the ability to enter your pledge information and 

how/when you want it to start. https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/1551 
 

Pay by Credit Card - Pay Pal Account 
If you would like to make a last minute donation or even just set up an automatic 

payment from your credit card, we now have the option to do this through our pay pal 
account. 

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-
xclick&hosted_button_id=HANQ6L3957ZCJ 

 
 

 
 

Questions? 
If you have any billing questions on your current pledge or need to make changes to 

your pledge, please contact Megan Boyle at boylem@olphselma.org. 
 

If you would like to make a pledge or have questions related to the New Multi-Purpose 
Educational Building, you can send an email to buildingfund@olphselma.org or 

burnsf@olphselma.org to reach Mr. Francis Burns. Our Phone number is 210-651-6811. 

 

https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/1551
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=HANQ6L3957ZCJ
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=HANQ6L3957ZCJ
mailto:boylem@olphselma.org
mailto:buildingfund@olphselma.org
mailto:burnsf@olphselma.org


 

 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

- 

5th Annual Middle School Athletic Appreciation Night 
 

 

When:  Thursday, May 11th, 6:30pm 
Where:  OLPH Gym 

Who:  OLPH middle school athletes and their families 

Why:  To officially wrap-up our sports year and to recognize the accomplishments of 
our middle school athletes 

Dress code:  Smart casual (no jeans) 
Agenda:  Recognition of athletes, year-in-review video, special awards presentations 

 

 

*** If you have photos or video clips of middle school athletes that you would like used 
in the video segment, please contact Mr. Eric Jachimowicz at ericjody1@gmail.com*** 

                   
 

Golf 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Belle Asbury who tied for 3rd (Masters/girls division) and Caleb 
Friesenhan (Masters/boys division) who placed in 5th in the AIAL Golf District Golf 
Tournament held on May 1st at Riverside Golf Course.  William Palen finished strong in 
the Champions division.  In 1st Flight Jake Crane, Nathan Escamilla and Timothy 
Niedens missed out placing by a couple of strokes.  We had an awesome season and I 
am so proud of these young athletes!  Coach Claudia   
 

mailto:ericjody1@gmail.com


Calling All Wildcats to Support Their Community 

Our students are required to wear their approved school uniform everyday unless 

specifically told otherwise or for an upcoming special event (which info. will be 

relayed).   

 

Upcoming items: 

May 8 – Can of Spaghetti O's, 15 oz. 

May 15 – Can of fruit, 15 oz. 

May 22 – Can of fruit cocktail, 15 oz. 

 

 

Snack Sale After School 

The middle school cheerleaders are going to be selling water, Gatorade, and snacks after 

school Monday – Thursday from 3:30-3:50 in the courtyard.  Everything will be $1.  

Thank you for supporting the cheerleaders! 
 

Notes 

Newsletter submissions must now be submitted no later than Thursdays at noon to 

Joan Brooke. Items received after the cut off will not make it into the newsletter. Send 

submissions to brookej@olphselma.org 

 

 

 

 

The Student Corner 

Student Writings From the Journalism Class 

 

mailto:brookej@olphselma.org


Over Age Online Friends 

By: Sarah T 

 

We all know the dangers of online gaming, but how far would we go? Ask 
yourself this: do you know what the dangers online are? Well, one of the major 
ones are over age friends. Of course a two or three year difference is perfectly 
fine but a twenty or thirty year difference is not ok. I asked a few people about 
what dangers online are. One person said they imagined middle aged men or 
people doing inappropriate things. I later asked if they have ever experienced 
these types of threats. One person said that they are very careful and another 
said that their parents do not allow online gaming. They have not experienced 
those threats, but many people have. Imagine you and another stranger going 
out for ice cream. Now imagine a chance of not coming home. Many people 

overlook this factor. You should never go out with someone you have never met. 
Even if you have known them online or on the internet for years and have 

developed a close friendship. It could be someone that wants to hurt you. You 
should, however, take a parent or trusted adult with you. Never take chances 

and make sure to always be alert and be smart.     
 

 

The Book Fair 

By: Caitlyn 

 

 

Be sure to come to the last book fair of the year. The hours are 7:30 am to 

4:30 pm. The date is May 12-18th in the library. On Wednesday, May 17th 

the book fair is open until 7:00 pm. Also there is a BOGO (buy one get one 

free). Also there are a lot of wonderful items to buy. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                   

 
 

 


